Hersham Residents Association

(Established 1971)

DRAFT Minutes of Annual General Meeting of the Association held on 17th May 2018 at 
the WI Hall Burhill Road Hersham at 7.30 p.m.

Present: Derek Williamson (Vice President), David Lock (Chair) other committee members & residents.
The Vice President welcomed everyone to the meeting and noted apologies.

Apologies: included John O’Reilly, Margaret Hicks, Andrew Sturgis, John and Mary Sheldon, Roy Green, Derek Williamson, Mike Wells, Edward Meryon
Minutes:  The minutes of the 18th May 2017 AGM were approved.

Summary of the Chair’s Report 
The Chair reported that the committee had met 10 times during the year to review planning matters and Hersham issues, and various consultations affecting Hersham, and had produced 2 newsletters.  During the year they had organised and assisted with the Christmas in Hersham (revived) event and also had organised the sunflower competition again. The committee on behalf of the HRA had responded to various consultations on a range of subjects including the local plan, proposed parliamentary boundary changes for Hersham, objections to the Drake Park (appeal), and correspondence with EBC about the village hall.  Comments were also made on the M25 pending re-development. The shocking state of 7 Hills Road was also included in the HRA’s comments.
Treasurer’s report and membership
The Treasurer gave an update on current funds.

Auditor: Roy Henderson was accepted as Auditor for the 2016/7 accounts and it was agreed that the accounts would be accepted on the recommendation of the treasurer.  After deductions for hall hire, competition prizes and donations the accounts showed £634.79 in the bank ac; and £264.15 in the Pay Pal account.
Subscriptions and membership: It was decided to keep the membership the same for 2016/7 at £5 a year per household/ family with a reduction for a five-year membership of £20. It was decided for the time being that a membership option should remain available for individuals who choose to pay a lower rate of £2.50 per year with a reduction to £10 for 5 years. 
The AGM agreed future donations (for the following year) of £50 for Hersham in Bloom, the Hersham Youth Trust and Friends of Hersham Library.
Membership - had fallen slightly during the year and now stood at just over 60.  Any support that existing members can offer to increase membership would be welcomed. The HRA had 964 followers on twitter, up 112 from this time last year.
Election of officers
The following officers were re-elected: Andrew Sturgis President; Derek Williamson Vice President; David Lock Chair; William Cowap (Vice Chair); Jean Campbell Treasurer; and the following members of the committee: Peter Terry; Edward Meryon; Karl Attard; Chris Allen; and David Allen.
There being no other business the formal part of the meeting closed at 7.50 p.m.

Public discussion forum: - Guest Speaker
Diana Hazell gave an excellent talk about her voluntary work with the Elmbridge Museum Service and a project to use historical accounts which are still available to paint a picture of Hersham between the wars.  One of the accounts described a walk through Hersham which included references to the need to protect and preserve Hersham’s identify and the ‘threat’ from new settlers from London.
The AGM thanked the speaker for her talk, and the meeting closed at 9.10 p.m.

Signed…………………………………………………………………….. (President)
